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Leagues Club Contact

Vicki Williams, Attendance Officer, is listed as our contact person for dinner arrangements.  Remember that ALL ARRANGEMENTS are to be made through her by the Sunday before the meeting.  Phone 3289 1424 to apologise if you are unable to attend or if you are bringing a guest.  We pay the Leagues Club for all the dinners we book, so if you cancel after the club has been told the numbers, you must pay for your dinner.

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

This is our major form of fundraising for our club and we must have Zonta Representation.

Vicki has provided the following information – together with the roster through to the end of December.

THE PROCESS.   Arrive between 9.30 and 9.45 am.    Give Kim her cheque and $10 from the float money.

Keep the float money separate.   (Vicky will do the banking once a month after the last Thursday of the month.)  

If you cannot do your roster, please try and change with someone else and let me know the change, as Sara wants me to keep a record of who does Bingo Roster.

The pens, biros, & markers are in the money box for your convenience.  Do not take them home.  If you use a new marker, pay for it and DO NOT put it back in items for sale. 

Remember, lucky board number is drawn from the Bingo Board –no longer from the board flap which should remain un-opened.    

Edith has requested that the takings for the day be entered on the white sheets provided.   Do not forget to take off the $10 we pay to the club each week.

December Roster

2nd
Kay

9th
Bettina


16th  
Jan

23rd 
Everyone for Christmas


Diary Dates
December

1st
Board Meeting

5th
8.a.m catering for Mt Samson Gymkhana at Welcome Horse Riding, Foggs Rd, Mt Samson.   Drive in and park where other cars are and head for the Barbecue!

8th
Club Meeting - please bring a  $10 gift for a woman, boy or girl to go to a worthy cause, and one luxury morsel each (eg. chocolate, etc) for a communal plate to go with tea and coffee after the meal.

10th
Human Rights Day

17/18th
Birth Kits assembly days at Edith's, very end of Fogg Road, whenever and for as long as members can spare.

January 
14th
Secretary’s at home!   Fellowship at Edith’s  - Status/Service/Fundraising combined meeting to consider funding proposals
 
Birthdays 
December    

  5th
Kylie

  7th
Jan R

  9th
Bettina

13th
Edith

January   

  8th
Kay

29th
Dianne


President’s Message

Dear members,

The last newsletter for the calendar year provides me with the opportunity to say lots of thanks. Thanks to Lyn our newsletter editor for "keeping ‘em coming", and providing us with some very deep and meaningful sayings at the end of each newsletter!  And thanks to newsletter contributors, especially Sara and Vicki but also Kas who in August provided us with a refresher on Zonta International’s links with the United Nations. This is well worth reading again with International Women’s Day fast approaching in March 2005.

Thanks also to our members who have organized and/or assisted with the year’s events, including the very loyal group of Thursday morning bingo roster stalwarts. We are very indebted to these members for keeping bingo going, as bingo is such an important source of Service funds for the Club.

Events included organizing the YWPA award, catering for the “regaining” and IWD breakfasts;  also the Welcome Horse Riding Gymkhana catering, organising the tenth anniversary cocktail party, breast cushion sewing bees and very recently, donating goods and assisting Edith with the purchase and packing of supplies for the Caboolture Club’s container to Malawi.   By the time the Newsletter comes out we should also have had a good turn out of members to assist with selling of “flashing” novelties at the Pine Rivers Christmas concert.

We still have two events to go: - selling food at Welcome Horse Riding, Foggs Road Mt Samson on Sunday the 5th December from 8 a.m. and a two-day workshop at Edith’s on Friday 17 & 18 December to assemble clean birth kits, with supplies arriving shortly at Vicki’s from the Zonta Club of Adelaide Hills Area.

Our Christmas meeting will include the induction into the Club of new members Jan Rose and Judith Symes and Yvonne will give us a short run down on the “Look good … Feel better” campaign for women with cancer and we’ll have some fun with a Christmas quiz, (thanks Kas) and some craft making (thanks Pam and Simone). We'll also collect the gifts for a worthy cause, and any suggestions as to which group would benefit from the gifts would be welcome.

Several of our members have lost loved ones this year or gone through other sad, traumatic and unpleasant experiences.   I write for all Zonta Club of Pine Rivers members in hoping that those members who have had a sad and difficult year will find 2005 much brighter.

I look forward to seeing you all at the December meeting.

Best wishes

Rosalind


Finance & Fundraising Committee Report

All the documentation to open our new bank accounts has been posted and we now wait patiently while cheque and deposit books are printed.  Please continue to use the existing bank books until I give you new ones.

By the time this newsletter is issued the Strathpine Glowie Day will be over.  I’m sure it will be a success as in the past.  Thanks to all who have volunteered to assist Jan and Edith on this fundraising adventure.

Next will be the Gymkhana at Welcome Horse Riding School on Sunday 5th December.  I’ve managed to secure a professional hot dog machine for the day (free of charge) so this will add variety to our menu.  It can cook 4 at once so we will be ready for the crowds!!!  Edith and I will organise the menu and prices so I hope we can get as many volunteers along for the day as possible.  Hopefully it won’t be as windy as last year but we still managed to have fun.  

Until our Christmas meeting.

Sara Allard

Treasurer


And remember a plateau is a high form of flattery!!
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